Penkivil Precinct Minutes

MONDAY 8th AUGUST 2006 IN WAVERLEY COUNCIL CHAMBERS

Chairperson: William Mouroukas
Minutes noted by chairperson.
In Attendance: Councilor Ingrid Strewe, Community Liaison Coordinator Nicole Stevens.
Apologies: Vivian Falk, Cr George Copeland and Constable Fiona O’Brien.
13 people attended the meeting. 
The meeting commenced at 7.40pm.
The chairperson welcomed and thanked everyone for coming.


1. New Co-convener.
William Mouroukas introduced himself to the meeting as the new Co-convener being elected to the position at the AGM.

2. Cr Councilor Ingrid Strewe Reported

1) Mayoral election in September.

2) Hall St upgrade to commence soon. Energy Australia has done work here and council is using the opportunity to refurbish the street.

3) Hewlett reserve is being refurbished as part of the Bronte Plan of Management. There will be new equipment in one area and new seats and an accessible path down to Bayview St.

4) Bronte Pool wall strengthening is underway.

5) A new draft of the Tamarama Plan of Management will be on display soon, a thorough analysis of space requirements for all users has been undertaken.

6) The Tama Surf Club members have said that they are interested in refurbishing their building and I am hoping that council and the club can share some space. Council has made grants to the other surf clubs for works. North Bondi received a grant for $750 000 recently. They requested a loan for a further $750 000, but this was not able to be made.

7) There has been a partial wall collapse in the Waverley Cemetery and this will be expensive to repair.

8) Council has a new graffiti management crew – truck, staff and equipment. To remove all graffiti in the municipality would cost an estimated $500 000. Council has written to the householders of graffitied properties to let them know it can be cleaned up at cost – not many responded favourably, some thought it was just a council problem, but this is not so – it is a community problem. I have asked for an early intervention education programme to be devised.

Also - I have asked for the corner of Waverley Oval on Park Parade and Bondi Road to be rejuvenated.

3. Minutes: June Meeting
Chairperson noted a required correction relating to item 4.
Motion 1.
“The minutes from the meeting of the Penkivil Precinct held on 19th June 2006 be confirmed with the following correction to item 4 “Election of Precinct Committee Officers”, First paragraph, “the election was conducted by Community Liaison Coordinator Nicole Stevens” rather than Cr Ingrid Strewe.”
Moved: Kerrie Lee. Seconded: Marilyn Chapple. 
Carried: Unanimously.

4. Election of Outstanding Precinct Committee officers.
The chairperson asked for nominations for DA Rep, Traffic Rep and Co-Secretary, however no one nominated. The matter is to be included on the agenda for the December meeting.

5. Parking Patrols 
No further information was presented in the issues raised at the June meeting.
Sam Spiezer asked if angle parking in Woodstock Street had been approved? The question could not be answered however Nicole Stevens will look into the matter and advise the precinct accordingly. Persons wanting to be informed before the next Precinct meeting may contact Nicole on 9386-7924, or e-mail her at; nicoles@waverley.nsw.gov.au.
Further discussion led to the following motion.
Motion 2.
“If angle parking is approved and implemented to Woodstock Street, Penkivil Precinct proposes there be no introduction of any parking restrictions for a period of six (6) months and then reviewed.”
Moved: Sam Spiezer. Seconded: Tess Stamell. 
Carried: 7 votes for, 2 against, 4 abstained.

Kerrie Lee observed that half (½) hour parking time limits had been introduced along Bondi Road near the intersection with Denham Street. Previously the time limit was one (1) hour and concern that the time limit reduction was too limiting for people wishing to shop in the area, and hence of some concern to the businesses situated there. William Mouroukas will make enquiries to confirm the area relating to half (½) hour time limits, who is responsible for any changes in time limits and report his findings at the next meeting

6. Combined Precinct Meeting Held 19th July 2006
Penkivil Precinct represented by William Mouroukas.
 “Bondi( Junction Precinct asked the question relating to detail of Precinct Minute keeping (Hansard or Minimal). They use a tape recorder to record the meeting as well as taking minutes. The recording is only used to confirm what was said and is recorded over at the next meeting. I don’t think it’s practical for Penkivil Precinct to consider a Hansard style of Minute keeping, although some implementation of technology to ensure accuracy may have merit. It was brought up that people might not want to be recorded for privacy concerns. The Bondi Junction representative responded that at the beginning of the meeting it was announced that the recording was being made but would only be used to ensure accuracy of the minutes and destroyed at the next meeting. In any case the people making statements are required to be named in the minutes. I will be attending their next meeting as an observer.”

 “The Draft Social Plan to( 2010 will be going on display through the web site. This is a study of the people living in Waverley. Lots of facts and figures with action plans, looks like the council staff are doing a good job as they are with the Homeless Persons Protocol, which deals with Council’s approach in dealing with Homeless persons.”

 “I supported a motion asking for an increase to the Precinct( Festivities allowance to be increased to $250 from $50. This motion was passed. First time I've known of it. Apparently should our precinct wish to engage in some sort of end of year social festivity such as a BBQ, Council will contribute $50 towards costs.”

 “I did not support a motion to have the showers( turned off at Bondi Beach. This motion failed although a question was put relating to council consideration of changing the shower taps to another system that deters water waste.”

 “Bronte Precinct reported that a Fox is loose( in Bronte Park. A motion requesting Council take immediate action was passed unanimously.” 

 Nicole Stevens reported; “the fox reported to be lurking( in Bronte Park - private contractors are in the process of being employed to trap.”

7. General Business
William Mouroukas made the following statements and motions:
 “The reason I accepted the co-convener position is( because I believe that if the politicians are sincere about their commitment to the precinct system, then only good can come from community involvement with our government. I thought this might be an opportunity to make a contribution to that process. It’s important that the precinct is accessible to all those entitled to be involved and as I become familiar with the processes involved I will be exploring how the precinct can attract greater community involvement. I would hope as time passes we would see more regular attendees. I would welcome any suggestions in this regard; my e-mail address is mourouka@netscape.net.”

Some discussion indicating support ensued.

 “I have observed a very dangerous and frequent traffic( situation at the intersection of Bondi Road, Council and Waverley Streets always at night. The east bound lane on Bondi Road (feeding from Waverley or Council Streets) is being mistaken by west bound Bondi Road traffic as a third lane.”

Motion 3.
“ Penkivil Precinct alerts the Traffic Committee that at the intersection of Bondi Road, Council and Waverley Streets. The east bound lane on Bondi Road (feeding from Waverley or Council Streets) is being mistaken by west bound Bondi Road traffic as a third lane, and requests a response to this concern.” 

Moved: William Mouroukas. Seconded: Sam Spiezer. 

Carried: Unanimously.


 “A Council tree was removed( from the footpath as a hazard at the front of 44 Bondi Road about two years ago. The tree had considerably damaged the footpath and now the roots have rotted, the foot path is in such a state of disrepair, it is in it self a hazard.” PHOTO OF DAMAGED FOOTPATH SHOWN.

Motion 4.
“ Penkivil Precinct alerts council of the hazardous condition of the footpath out side 44 Bondi Road and requests immediate action is taken to repair the area”
Moved: William Mouroukas. Seconded: Kerrie Lee.
Carried: Unanimously.

 Police have( been parking a vehicle on the grass, next to the showpiece flowerbed in front of the Council Chambers whilst conducting random breath tests. PHOTO OF POLICE VEHICLE ON GRASS SHOWN. The grass in this area is very fragile, especially with the recent wet conditions. This should be avoided.
Tess Stamell expressed concern relating to the trees situated along the North side of Bondi Road at the corner with Old South Head Road. The Trees need Pruning as the branches are protruding across the walking area. It was suggested that the RTA might own the land on which the trees stand. Nicole Stevens is to look into the issue.
Sam Spiezer commented those wanting to undertake property alterations to provide off-street parking, for example in Gowrie Avenue, should be favorably considered. The owners should be allowed the right to park across their own driveway.
It was mentioned waste & recycle bins are being left out in Woodstock Lane. Nicole Stevens informed the meeting that residents are required to keep bins within the property to which they are assigned. Penalties apply although the period of time after the scheduled Council pick-up could not be confirmed. Nicole Stevens will inform at the next meeting.

Meeting closed at 9.00pm - Next meeting Monday 16 October 2006, 7.30pm.
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